September 2, 2014
Dear Parents and Guardians,

Hello!!!! I welcome you and your child to fifth grade at Prairie Ridge!  Allow me to introduce myself, my name is Amy Kendall and I was a student-athlete at the University of Kentucky.  I was a full-scholarship softball pitcher for Kentucky in the Southeastern Conference and I graduated with a Bachelors Degree in Elementary Education.  I understand juggling academic and athletic excellence!  Recently, I received my Masters Degree in Educational Leadership, rather, I hope to be a principal in the future.  I have been with Kalamazoo Public Schools for seven years, during which I have had the pleasure of teaching first and fifth graders.  I look forward to working with your child this year, and helping them explore and embrace their talents and abilities in the academic and social areas. 

To ensure that your child is successful in class, on-time completion of assignments is very important.  Your child will usually have some time to complete assignments in school, but some work may need to be completed at home.  The homework that is assigned and sent home is intended to reinforce what is taught in the classroom and should not take longer than 50 minutes (in addition to their 30 minutes of daily reading).  Assignments are expected to be completed on time and to the best of the child’s ability.  I see homework as being VERY important, because it prepares them for middle school, reinforces skills, and the rest of their educational career. 
I believe that parent/teacher communication is very important.  Each child has been given a planner to help keep them organized.  They will be expected to fill them out throughout the school day in each respective class, listing their coursework and their homework assignments for that night.  This also provides an opportunity for you and your child to discuss what they have been learning in class each day.  I am asking that each night, you take a look at their planner and initial at the bottom (this also gives you a place to jot down a quick note to me or for me to write to you throughout the week(.)  All directions for the homework will be discussed extensively in class that day, however if an occasion arises where you and/or your child are having difficulty with the assignment please feel free to email/call me for guidance.

All 5th graders will be introduced to “switching” classes to better prepare them for middle school next year. Mrs. McElroy, Mrs. Rayman, and I will all be teaching English and Language Arts to our homeroom classes and taking on one other subject area where all students will be switching classes to attend.  Mrs. McElroy will be teaching all Social Studies classes, Mrs. Rayman will be teaching all Math classes, and I will be teaching all Science classes.  Students will be given class schedules the first week of school and will begin switching for classes within the first week.

All students will be working together to do their P.A.R.T.~ Personal best, Active listening, Respect each other, and Truth and trust.  The rules and guidelines will be established by the students with guidance and sent home later this week.  

I look forward to meeting each and every one of you throughout the school year!   If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (269) 337-0630 ext. 253.  I will respond to email much more quickly at kendallal@kalamazoo.k12.mi.us . I sincerely hope this school year is a memorable and enjoyable one for you and your child.  Together, we can make this school year an excellent one! 

Sincerely,
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Amy Kendall
Fifth Grade Teacher

Prairie Ridge Elementary School
F.Y.I.

Bathroom Breaks

· Students will have several bathroom breaks (passing periods) during the day—before school, before Class #1, before Class #2, before Lunch/Recess, before Reading/ELA, before Class #3, before Specials, and at the end of the day.  

· Students have EIGHT opportunities to use the bathroom; therefore to maximize learning and minimize interruptions, use of the restroom will be during passing periods (5 minutes).

Birthdays
· Please tell your teacher in advance, families supply utensils/napkins if needed with your treat, and provide treats that can accommodate any allergies/diets. (We will let you know).
Book Orders
· Sent at the beginning of the month and given a two week deadline for on time orders.  Late orders are accepted. (
· Each student will receive a free book for during their birthday month ($5.00).  Summer babies will redeem their gift in May. (Kendall’s Homeroom only)
Classroom

· My room can get cold, so light sweatshirts can be worn, not outside jackets.
· Purses are to be left in lockers.
· Water bottles are allowed in the room but may only contain water.
· Snacks are to be consumed during passing periods (5 minutes) in the hallway.
Donate
· I am trying to raise money for iPads for our science classroom, but I need your help!  See the sheet I sent home with your child for more information.  Spread the word to friends, family, and those who wish to donate!  This project will impact your child this year!
Grades
· Parents will be able to see their student’s grade ONLINE, ANYTIME, 24/7 this year!  More details will be sent home from the school district!
Lockers
· Organization is a must!  All books/binders need to be quickly accessible for classes.  All possessions must stay within lockers including boots, coats, books, bookbags, binders, purses, etc.
Newsletters
· REMIND texts and app will be the MAIN COMMUNICATION I use.  Please see the REMIND and How to Sign Up for REMIND sheet.

Website
· Student and Parent resources are located on my website:

· http://mskendallpr.weebly.com 
